NEW CONGREGATION AND TAL-MUD TORAH IN THE SOUTH SIDE.

A new congregation and Talmud Torah (Hebrew School) has been organized and established on the South Side last week with 40 members for the present. The name chosen is Congregation Talmud Torah of the South Side.

The deficiency of such an institution has been felt here for many years, but the lack of cement to hold all the South Siders together, was the cause of numerous unsuccessful attempts to establish one hitherto. Last New Years with the aid of Rabbi Ashinsky, this deed was accomplished, and also with the endeavor of Mr. A. Goldvarg, S. Weisberg, S. Kann and Herman Lewis, that the worthy Rabbi was called to the meeting, and with his classical speech at Oddfellows hall, that the sum of nearly one thousand dollars was collected immediately. Mr. Mauerberger spoke next and a few others. The following officers were elected: Mr. Abram Goldvarg, president; A. Gordon, vice president; S. Solof, treasurer; M. Mauerberger, secretary, and two directors.